
Brief Interim Statement: Boyes Lane Recreation Ground 
In advance of a more detailed statement which will be published by 30th July 
the Trustees would like to share the following information: 
 

• It has been confirmed that the buildings/structures on the Recreation 

Ground do require planning permission. The ERYC Planning Enforcement 

Officer confirms that the grass area of the field can be used for events 

provided the buildings and a 2m cordon around them are not used. 

At a meeting of Trustees held on 26th July 10.00- 11.30. Trustees voted to:  
1. submit a retrospective planning application for the buildings by 31st 

December 2021.  

2. allow the musical event planned for the 7thAugust to go ahead provided 

that all relevant risk assessments and insurances were provided to the 

Parish Clerk by 5.00pm on 29th July. 

3. cancel all other activities planned to take place until after 31st December 

to allow time to submit a planning application and to consult with residents 

regarding future plans. 

• It has been confirmed by ERYC Electoral Services Dept that an election will 

be held to fill the 4 advertised vacancies on Keyingham Parish Council. The 

process will be managed by ERYC Staff and a timetable for the process will 

be published shortly. 

Thank you to all those residents who have written in, raised queries, shared views 
with the Trustees/Parish Council. All your concerns have been noted. 
We will endeavour to acknowledge all contributions to this debate and provide 
feedback in due course. Wherever possible this will be done collectively via the 
statements shared on the Parish Council Website.  
Thank you for your engagement and please bear with us at this very busy time 


